

February 21, 2018

Dr. Ray Perren President Lanier Technical College 2990 Landrum Education Drive Oakwood, GA 30566

Dear Dr. Perren:

Thank you for the letter of November 27, 2017, notifying SACSCOC of your intention to offer two new technical certificate of credit (TCC) programs, effective spring 2018. The two new programs are:

- Engineering Basics TCC (20 credit hours)
- Engineering Technology Fundamentals TCC (13 credit hours)

Both of the new programs are a repackaging of courses currently offered in the A.A.S. in Engineering Technology and A.A.S. in Drafting Technology degree programs. No additional faculty, equipment, library, or other resources will be needed to implement the programs.

Since the programs do not represent a significant departure from existing programs, we acknowledge the information and will add it to our files.

Best regards,

Kevin W. Sightler, Ph.D

Director of Substantive Change

KWS/LCS:efk

cc: Dr. Joanne Tolleson, Vice President, Institutional Effectiveness and Operations at Forsyth Campus

Dr. Denise Y. Young